Minutes of
Warder Elementary School PTA
General Membership Meeting
March 13, 2018
PTA President Jessica Roeder called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. A quorum was established with more than 5 members in attendance. Vice President Erin Shumaker recorded the minutes in the absence of Secretary Kim Fulcomer.
Attendance – President Jessica Roeder, Vice President Erin Shumaker, Treasurer Jen Kroetch, Tara Burnham, Misty Foxhoven, Teresa Ulmer, Heather Dwyer, Lisa Eickhoff, Amy McDaniel, Tamara Wilson, Erin K. Jones, Mark Skinner, Kelsey Mueller, Cody Tiner, Linnie Pawlek, Chris Raymond, Melanie Mills, Tim Mills, Kristi Yeingst, Emily Klopstein, Principal Matt Hilbert* and Secretary Kim Fulcomer*. 
Vice President Shumaker presented the minutes and it was approved by the majority. 
Vice President Shumaker presented the agenda and it was approved by the majority. 
President Roeder delivered the Principals Report in the absence of Matt Hilbert. 

Treasurer Jen Kroetch presented the current budget. 
PTA Board Nominees were announced by Tara Burnham, Chair of the Nominating Committee. Candidates were as follows: For the position of Vice President:  Lisa Eickhoff.  For the position of Treasurer: Jen Kroetch.  For the position of Secretary: Kim Fulcomer. The nominating committee presented no candidates for President. The floor was opened for nominations, and after some discussion, Treasurer Jen Kroetch nominated Lisa Eickhoff for President and Mark Skinner nominated Kelsey Mueller for Vice President. Membership was given the opportunity to ask questions of each of the candidates. 

Noting that there was only one candidate for each position, President Roeder asked membership if they needed to cast ballots or whether the membership supported the nominations. Membership agreed unanimously.  Nominating Committee Chair Tara Burnham announced the new board for the 2018-2020 school term as follows: President, Lisa Eickhoff; Vice President, Kelsey Mueller; Treasurer, Jen Kroetch; and Secretary, Kim Fulcomer. 
A motion was made by Treasurer Kroetch to increase the PTA Training & Education budget from $150 to $600. This would cover registration costs for incoming Vice President Kelsey Mueller and President Lisa Eickhoff to attend the annual Colorado State PTA Convention and Training.

Brief discussions about the committee updates document took place.  
President Roeder thanked all for coming and adjourned the meeting at 6:51 p.m. 
Prepared by Erin Shumaker
Vice President
*Those with an asterisk by their name did not arrive at the meeting until after voting took place. 
